Bradworthy CP School

Thursday 12th January 2006

Dear Parents,

It was great to see everyone safely back in school after Christmas and also to welcome new children, and parents, to the school for the first time. The children seem to have settled down well to their work again and

I’m sure we’ll have a good time in school again this term.

School Clubs 

As usual we will be offering a range of clubs at lunchtime and after school this term and the time table is as follows:

Monday -
Cross Country Running ( lunchtime )



Year 6 Climbing ( 3.30pm – 6.30pm )



Art ( after school )
Tuesday -
Cricket ( lunchtime )



Class 4 / 5 Juggling ( after school )
Wednesday -
Tag Rugby ( lunchtime )



Year 6 SAT Revision ( after school ) 
Drama ( after school )
Thursday - 
Recorders ( lunchtime )



Basketball ( lunchtime )



Class 1 and 2 Multi-Sports ( lunchtime )

 

Football ( after school )


Netball ( after school )

Friday -

Girl’s Football ( lunchtime )

All clubs will start next week on Monday 16th January.

Please note that after school clubs finish at 4.30pm unless otherwise noted.

Swimming

The children in Years 5 and 6 completed their programme of 10 swimming lessons last term and I am delighted to be able to inform you that the staff at Holsworthy Leisure Centre were so impressed with their politeness, hard work and general attitude that they decide to award them a certificate.
We all work hard to promote and encourage the children’s good behaviour and it is very pleasing to be able to inform you that this has been recognised by people from outside school.

We are all very proud of this group of children.

Children in Years 3 and 4 will begin their programme on Wednesday next week The parents of children in these classes should already have received a separate letter.
PE Kit

Children in Classes 4 and 5 will be taking part in Hockey this term as part of our PE programme.
Can I remind you that all children will need to wear shin pads when they are taking part in this activity ( the football shin pads that most children already have are fine ).

I would also recommend that the children wear gum shields to protect their teeth. These can be purchased quite cheaply from most sports shops and would be a very good idea. 
Headlice

Now that we are back in school after Christmas I’m afraid that the age old problem of headlice has returned. I would be very grateful if you would check your children’s hair and where necessary treat it.

Many of the girls have long hair and I think it would be sensible if they kept it tied back when they are in school as this might help stop the headlice from spreading. If your child has got long hair please try to ensure that they arrive in school with their hair tied and as a staff we will try to make sure it stays this way.

Where possible please try to stick to school colours ( ie. royal blue ) when you are buying hair ties.
Thank you for your help with this.

Bad Weather

With the school having to close one day last term because of snow and with a number of new children having started the school this week I thought it prudent to write in relation to bad weather.
In certain circumstances it may not be possible for the school to open or we may be forced to close early. Obviously the school will only close if there really is no alternative and wherever possible we will attempt to stay open.

If the school is not able to open, for example as a result of heavy snowfall, there will be an announcement on local radio ( either Radio Devon or Lantern FM ) so please tune in for information.

You can also ring school on 01409 241365 or if necessary I can be contacted on 07900210842.

Many of our families live some distance from the school and this has obvious implications for travel, especially down untreated country lanes. If you have any doubt about whether the school is open or not or if you think that it may not be safe to travel then please don’t send or bring your children in.

You are the best person to assess the local conditions where you live and the school will fully support any decision you make to keep your children home. Their safety should be the most important consideration at all times.

Should the school be forced to close during the day we will contact the parents of children outside the village by telephone as soon as we possibly can so that arrangements can be made for them to get home. Where possible the school bus will run early for those children who travel to school this way.

The school will not allow children to travel home early where we have not made contact with their parents or if we do not know that they are going to some other safe destination, for example a relative or near neighbour. We would rather they were safe in Bradworthy than risk the possibility of arriving home and finding no one there.

If it starts to snow heavily, for example, and you think it prudent to come and get your child/children early then please do so.

If you would like to discuss any of the above please feel free to get in touch. 

Year 6 SATs

The children in Year 6 will be sitting their end of Key Stage 2 tests during the week of Monday 8th May.

Each year we run extra classes for the children so that they are able to prepare themselves properly for these tests. We hold them after school so that they do not impinge on our normal school curriculum. We feel that it is important that the children are ready for these important exams, however we do not think that it is appropriate to disrupt the children’s normal education.

Many schools abandon their normal curriculum during the run in to SATs but we feel that this is wrong.

The additional classes for children in Year 6 will start straight after school. This Years sessions will take place each Wednesday, starting next week on Wednesday 18th January.

The children will have a break at 3.30pm and will finish school after their Sat session at 5.00pm.

These extra classes have proved very successful over the last two years and were a great benefit to all of the children who took part. Over the last couple of years all of the children in Year 6 have taken part and I hope that this will be the case again this year.

Please note that the vast majority of preparation will take place in these sessions and children who miss out on them will not be properly prepared.

I know that these arrangements mean an extra workload for the children but I think that this is the most appropriate way of preparing for the children’s tests. As I have already said it means we are able to get the children ready and still teach a full curriculum during the school day each week, and I believe that this is important.
Sports Fixtures

We have already arranged the following fixtures for the coming term :
Tag Rugby Tournament ( Bradford )
Thursday 19th January

Football Tournament ( Sandymere )

Saturday 21st January

Netball Tournament ( Holsworthy )

Wednesday 25th January

Cross Country Running ( Bude )

Friday 10th February

Netball v. East-the-Water


Monday 23rd January

Football v. East-the-Water


Tuesday 24th January

Football v. Appledore


Tuesday 14th February

The parents of children who are playing in any of these fixtures or events will be informed in advance.

I’ll let you have additional fixtures as they are arranged.

As usual all fixtures, results and reports will be available on our web-site.

Finally can I remind you that parents are always welcome in school at any time. If you, or your children, ever have any worries or concerns please let us know however trivial they may seem.

We will always try to do our best to help resolve any issues there may be so that all of our children are as happy as we can make them in school and also doing as well as they can.
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
